University Park Subdivision


Annual Meeting


June 10, 2008


Minutes





In attendance: Trustees David Heyse, Kay Watts, Deborah King.





Homeowners: Bertram and Lois Sterbenz, 7000 Cornell; Peter Yurkovich, 7219 Colgate; Bill Chilton, 7141 Delmar; Judy Novak, 7028 Cornell; Mark Luszczynski, 7008 Cornell; Lorin Cuoco and John Fowler, 7024 Cornell; Bonnie Brabec, 7331 Stanford; Greg Jensen and Liz Haswell, 7014 Cornell; Bruce and (Kethara?) Fesley, 7140 Cambridge; Mike (Giger?), 830 Vanderbilt; Peggy Danley, 7119 Cambridge; Joan Cassell, 7114 Cambridge; Ed and Margaret (?), 7101


Princeton.





A sign-up sheet was provided along with last year’s minutes and the 2008 Annual Report.





The trustees and homeowners introduced themselves.





Annual Meeting Minutes





Kay Watts moved to have the minutes for the 2007 annual meeting approved. It was seconded by Lorin Cuoco and the motion was passed unanimously.





Trustee Election





Deborah King’s term is expiring so the trustees asked if anyone wished to run for the seat. As no one came forward it was put to the vote, moved by David Heyse, seconded by John Fowler and approved unanimously.





Finances and Assessments





The annual budget is expected to remain flat. John Huston left, along with his assistant, Tim Gannon, due to the lack of full-time work with the subdivision. This was partly driven by the fact that University City started imposing dumping fees. The cost savings will be applied to other professional services.





The bulk of the budget is devoted to the care of the over 1000 trees in University Park. There was a question here about the sycamores and sweet gums. These aging trees will be removed when they show signs of decay. Some of the sycamores have been affected by a fungus and will be removed by Droege, in due course. The trees are regularly evaluated by a professional arborist.





(Someone suggested that we follow up this discussion about trees by moving to this part of the agenda but the minutes taker respectfully requested that the the agenda be followed for ease of dictation.)





Assessments on the 788 properties in University Park have increased to almost 90%, a much better rate than in years past. There are still some liens that may be collected when a house is put up for sale. The subdivision has won all cases that have gone to court. Some homeowners in arrears have negotiated a payment plan.





Accounting Firm





Homeowner Teresa Miller started her own business so a firm specializing in community management. DNI Properties, has been engaged to handle the subdivision finances, at a cost of $475 a month.





Projects





Work on the driveway aprons and gutters on the 7300 block of Stanford was delayed this year because of the rain. The work has resumed and is being done by Stika Concrete, the same contractor that did Cornell last year.





It was noted that the homeowner owns the driveway and the apron but not the sidewalk. This is the reason for the additional assessment for the work on the aprons done by Stika. The reason aprons are being put in is that there were no aprons poured when the subdivision was platted in 1922.The carriage walk, the small pad in the front of the house, is the homeowner's responsibility as well.





Maintenance





As mentioned, John Huston is no longer employed by the subdivision. The truck he used was sold for $7000. The garage is still owned by University Park and the Paul’s Lawn Service has been contracted for maintenance work.





If the health of a tree is in question, please call a trustee. Also call a trustee about large fallen limbs and branches.





Miscellaneous Matters





A question came up about the 1922 Indenture for University Park. After much work in updating it, it was determined that it would be too difficult to get two-thirds approval of the lot owners in the subdivision. Any questions about the Indenture may be posed to the trustees, two of whom need to sign for any kind of request or approval, according to the Indenture.





Children shouldn’t play in the streets.





Homeowners need to bundles fallen branches in from of their homes and the city will pick them up.





The landscaping on the islands at Cornell and Pennsylvania was done by volunteer residents and with plants from U-City in Bloom. We are very grateful.





Notification about annual meetings was brought up. It was requested at least a month in advance if not more.





David Heyse moved the meeting be adjourned and John Fowler seconded and so it was.


